Sandridge Parish Council





Mr. Simon Thwaites Parish Clerk Marshalswick Community Centre, The Ridgeway, St.Albans, Herts, AL4 9TU

Tel: 01727 831871

www.sandridge-pc.gov.uk Email: clerk@sandridge-pc.gov.uk

14th May 2024

FAO - Scott Crudgington, CEO

Imminent Closure of the B651- Sandridge Village

Dear Sirs.

At a meeting held on May 8th the Parish Council resolved that I write to you in respect of the above.

The Parish Council strongly objects to the planned closure of the B651, St Albans Road, for up to 6 weeks in July and August and requests that the utility companies are asked to identify alternative ways of working to allow the continued use of the road. The Council considers that this closure is being approved for the convenience of the utility companies and developer and no consideration has been given to the significant impact on the residents of Sandridge village.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours faithfully,

Simon Thwaites

Parish Clerk Sandridge Parish Council

01727 831871 (office) 07515 880169 (mobile)